
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 
 

 

FOLLOWING CHRIST IN MISSION 
  

 

Morning Celebration Online            9:30 a.m. 

  

 



 
 

FIRST REFORMED CHURCH 

SUNDAY MORNING CELEBRATION 

Sunday, April 19, 2020 9:30 AM 

 

 
 

WE PREPARE TO PRAISE GOD 

PRELUDE             

WELCOME and ANNOUNCEMENTS                              Pastor Rob Horstman 

CALL TO WORSHIP 

PRAISE SONG   “Same Power”  

OPENING PRAYER 

CHILDREN’S MESSAGE “What Makes You Happy?”     Al Hassebroek 

SCRIPTURE    Revelation 3:14 – 22    

MESSAGE             “A Letter to the Seven Churches:  Laodicia” 

Revelation Sermon Series 

OFFERATORY PRAYER 

MORNING PRAYER  

*BENEDICTION                                             

CLOSING SONG   “Almost Home”    

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



WELCOME TO FIRST REFORMED CHURCH! 
 

April 19 Morning Celebration will be posted on the website at frcinwood.org by 9:30 am.   

Pastor Rob Horstman will share the message 

CONGREGATIONAL NEWS 

The calling team for this month is James Van Ginkel and Randy Van Hill. 

All church related activities remain cancelled through the end of April as of now.  There will be no elders or 

consistory meeting this month. 

JOYS AND CONCERNS 

• Next week Sunday we plan to celebrate the baptism of Tennyson Reinke, the daughter of Todd & Jennifer 

Reinke.  
 

• Congratulations to Rick & Melissa Rozeboom in the birth of their daughter, Jazlynn Amara Rozeboom.  She 

was born Wednesday.  She weighs 7 lbs. 7 oz. and is 20.5” long.  Jazlynn & Melissa are doing well.  Rick & 

Melissa want to share with you that Jazlynn was born without her left arm from just above the elbow.  This was 

due to amniotic banding syndrome in the womb as she grew.  Rick & Melissa have known about this for a while 

and wanted to share this with our church family.  Keep the Rozebooms in your prayers as they celebrate the 

birth of their daughter. 
 

• We extend our sympathies to Betty Teunissen in the loss of her sister-in-law, Margaret Teunissen, of Rock 

Valley.  We also extend our sympathies to Terry & Shardell Teunissen in the loss of an aunt. 

 

• Randy & Cindy Van Hill’s brother-in-law, Les Vander Lugt, will have surgery tomorrow on his lung for his 

cancer.  Pray for Les as he goes into the hospital by himself and for a successful surgery. 
 

• As of Thursday, there is no one in the hospital.  Praise God for good health. 
 

• Pray for those who are receiving treatment and fighting cancer – Melissa Moser, Ron Zylstra, Trish Lombard 

and others from our families and communities. 
 

• Karen Zylstra’s husband, Ron, remains on hospice care.  Keep Ron & Karen in your prayers. 
 

• Justin Brower continues his new treatment plan and it is expected to take 6-8 weeks before he starts to feel 

better.  This new doctor has diagnosed him with Lyme disease. 
 

• Be in prayer for our healthcare workers as they tend to those in need.  
 

• Be in prayer for those who are out of work or have been laid off due to Covid 19. 
 

• Pray for those who have been affected financially by Covid 19 – our farmers, business people and their 

businesses, and other institutions. 
 

• Be in prayer for those who have the coronavirus and the spread of this virus as it affects everyone.  Pray for God 

to bring physical and spiritual healing to our world.   
 

• Be in prayer as we spend a lot of time in our homes and with each other.  Pray for peaceful homes and patience 

for everyone.  There are great blessings through these times as well and a great time to start some good family 

habits. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP NOTES:  $3,926.02 is needed per week to meet our 2020 budget needs for the General 

Fund.  Monthly needs to meet our 2020 budget: Benevolent Fund - $1,641.94; Building Fund - $1,945.00 

Received April 13 - 17:  General Fund: $1,871.00; Benevolent: $50.00 

 



Our Leadership Team 

Rob Horstman, Pastor and President* 

Pastor Rob’s Office (712)-753-2347 ~ Pastor Rob’s Email:  pastorrob@alliancecom.net 

Monday is Pastor Rob’s day off 

 

              Elders     Deacons 

 *Phil Brouwer, ’22, VP   Brent Driesen, ‘23 

              James Van Ginkel, ’21   Jake Erpenbach, ‘22 

*Mark Van Tol, ’22, Clerk   Travis Koedam, ‘23 

     Kenny Van Veldhuizen, ‘23   Terry Teunissen, ‘22 

                          Darwin Ver Hoeven, ‘23            *Randy Van Hill. ‘21, Head Deacon 

* Executive Committee Members 

The Elders and Deacons meet monthly the third Wednesday at 7:30 p.m. 
 

Ministry Area Coordinators 

Buildings & Grounds: Terry Teunissen       Education: Eileen Denekas    

Mission: Gail Harmelink     Outreach: Jody Van Regenmorter     Worship: Dori Horstman 

Sound & Video:  Chris Lapka      Fellowship: Courtnie Fleshman 
 

Ministry Support Staff 

Youth Director:  Anita Van Veldhuizen  - anita.vanv@yahoo.com 

Secretary: Bonnie Van Ginkel 

Custodian: Sandy Van Tol 

Accompanists: Irene Ter Wee, Amber Van Essen, Courtnie Fleshman,  

Phil Brouwer, Donna Tilstra, Regan Van Gammeren 

Praise Team Leader: Gwen Berentschot        

Sound Technician: Janice Ver Hoeven 

Treasurer: Bonnie Van Ginkel 
 

Missionaries We Help Support 

Brian and Donna Renes and family 

Brent Kooi, Mission to the World, Sydney, Australia 

Lisa Yunker, Children in Families, Phnom Penh, Cambodia 
 

Our Mission Statement 

In the name of Christ, First Reformed Church desires to 

proclaim God’s word, worship God’s name, and live as His disciples, 

united through prayer, fellowship, and service. 
 

Our Vision Statement 

Imagine in our church a 

Fellowship of believers who 

Reach out to those in need and yet 

Cultivate the ministry of fellow Christians 

Sunday Offering Schedule 

1st Sunday is for the general fund as well as the Benevolent Fund, and Children’s Coin Offering 

2nd and 3rd Sundays are for the General Fund 

4th Sunday is for the general fund as well as the Building Fund 

5th Sunday is for the General Fund as well as a special offering that is determined by the deacons 
 
 
Please call (712)753-4818 or email frcinwood@gmail.com to submit items for the bulletin by Thursday morning.  
Bonnie is in the church office Thursday and Friday 8 am – noon.   

mailto:pastorrob@alliancecom.net
mailto:frcinwood@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Camp Refund Policy-  

Inspiration Hills has adjusted their cancellation 
policy as of April 1, 2020 for Summer Camp to 
ensure a WORRY FREE registration!  We 
encourage you to register by April 15 to secure 
the early bird discount for Summer Camp!  For the 
Summer Camp 2020 Season we will offer a FULL 
REFUND two weeks prior to the start of YOUR 
camper(s) Summer Camp week. If cancellations 
happen in the two weeks leading up to your 
camper(s) week, we will offer a 50% refund. In the 
event your family needs to cancel, please 
consider donating all or part of your registration 
fee to camp.  It would be a tremendous help and 
blessing for the children for years to come.            
Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, 

the Bible League Salad Luncheon 

will not take place. This event is 

one of two of our fund raisers so 

we hope that you will seriously 

consider making a contribution.  If 

you wish to make a contribution to 

Bible League International, you can 

send a check to Linda Visser at 105 

4th Street SW, Orange City, Iowa. 

51041.  
Thank You 

 

 

SonLight Preschool Registration for the 
2020-2021 school year will be done on-
line due to the Covid-19.  Registration 
form may be found on the Inwood 
Christian School Website at 
www.inwoodchristian.com.  SonLight 
Preschool is now a part of the Iowa 
Universal Preschool which allows us to 
offer preschool free of charge to Iowa 
students.  For more information, please 
contact Sydney Durbin, Director, at 712-
753-4541. 

 

 

http://inspirationhills.org/home.html
http://www.inwoodchristian.com/

